Hail Yes! 

by

Eyes Right

Cary, NC   -  Around midnight the increasingly loud sound of thunder was joined by the steady pounding of a hard late spring rain hitting the roof above.  Minutes later, the pounding became noticeably louder, as if the entire house was being pummeled by tons of metal ball bearings.  It soon became apparent that we were in the midst of a rather impressive hail storm.

Fortunately, when residents went out to inspect potential damage in the light of morning, there was none to note.  Later in the day, everyone I spoke to seemed almost giddy that more rain had fallen.  When you have been in an extended drought, rain becomes a cause for celebration.
You may recall that I have been periodically reporting on the water situation in this part of central North Carolina.  I am pleased to tell you that significant winter rains did arrive, and that, along with spring storms, such as the one last night, local reservoirs have been restored to full levels.
This development is proving to be a double-edged sword.  Everything is in full bloom, the grass could not be greener, and the local farmers are enjoying bountiful early summer crops.  However, the lessons provided by the drought scare have not been absorbed well by many of the locals.  

To their credit, government officials here in the Town of Cary have mailed each resident a postcard with a “Recipe 4 Success” outlining steps which should be taken to promote water conservation.  It lists tips such as “irrigate no more than 1 inch of water per week, including rainfall” and mandates alternate day watering by odd/even addresses.  From what I have observed, many residents seem to be following the guidelines.
But compliance has been easy so far this spring.  Nature has provided the water, and the sprinklers have not been necessary.  It will be interesting to see if water wasting habits so well honed in the past do not return in force as soon as the rains fall off and intense summer heat sets in.  Officials in nearby Raleigh, for example, still do not have an alternative to supplement their sole source of municipal water, the Falls Lake reservoir.  As winter approached last November, Falls Lake was dangerously low – in fact, acres of surface were totally dry.  The Army Corps of Engineers, which has management responsibilities for Falls Lake, believes that the capacity of the reservoir might be increased, but there is currently no effort underway to pursue that option.
Several of the surrounding jurisdictions are taking steps to strengthen water continuity during droughts, but each city seems to be pursuing different, uncoordinated options.  It would appear that if there ever was a problem calling for a regional solution, this would be near the top of the queue.  Last summer’s experience showed that water sources do not recognize political boundaries.  When there is a severe shortage, it is not possible to tap the few remaining sources without impacting other jurisdictions that rely on the same water sources.  The conservation measures imposed in a patchwork manner then come home to roost with cries of “why should we share our water with them when they have been using it like drunken sailors?”
Unfortunately, approaches to resolve future drought scenarios remain strictly local.  The hail storm did not take such a silly, restrictive approach.

I thought you might like to know.
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